 ISHPEMING DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY
Meeting of July 28, 2014

A meeting of the Ishpeming Downtown Development Authority was held on Monday, July 28, 2014, at 4:00 p.m. in the City Hall Conference Room.

Present:  David Aeh, Dave Aro, Diane Gauthier, Judy Hodges, Jamie Maki, Elaine Racine, Stuart Skauge, Mark Slown, and Rosemarie Strom.  Absent:  Jason Gauthier and Stacey Willey.
Also present were Knut Strom, Kelsey Boldt, Councilwoman Claudia Demarest, Rich Devlin, Linda Andriacchi, Chamber Director Kori Tossava, Shay and Jill Korpi of CrossFit 906, Dan Perkins, and Treasurer Jim Lampman.

Minutes of Previous Meetings
A motion was made by Mr. Aro and seconded by Mrs. Gauthier to approve the minutes of June 23 and July 14, 2014, as presented.  Motion carried.
Financial Report
A motion was made by Mr. Slown and seconded by Mrs. Racine to accept the financial report as presented.  Motion carried.
Beautification Report
Mrs. Andriacchi reported she has been getting a lot of compliments on the beautification.  The blocks are being put in at Lake Bancroft, and the City is looking into planting trees.   When the students leave at the end of August, the planters need to be watered and adopted or taken down so they don't die.  Someone from Michigan State University Extension will be coming to view this beautification project to see what is being done.  
DDA Administrative Duties
A motion was made by Mr. Aro and seconded by Mr. Aeh to hire Kelsey Boldt as a DDA contract employee to prepare minutes and perform other clerical work as required, with a monthly rate of $250.  Ayes:  Members Aeh, Aro, Gauthier, Hodges, Maki, Racine, Slown, and Strom (8).  Nays: Member Skauge (1).  Absent:  Members Gauthier and Willey (2).  Motion carried.

Chamber of Commerce Report
Chamber Director Kori Tossava gave an update on membership, media activity, business after hours and ribbon cutting events, Fourth of July activities, progress of the Northern Lights Rave Run and annual dinner on October 23, and upcoming events.  Mrs. Tossava stated they have requested to be included on the list where normal Al Quaal fees are waived.
Façade Grant and Infrastructure Improvement Requests
The Main Street School of Cosmetology is requesting approval of a façade grant for a project totaling $39,517.61.

Jill Korpi, CrossFit 906, presented infrastructure improvements required for their new building on Lakeshore Drive.  It was noted there is not a DDA program available to assist with a request of this type.  
Following discussion on the request from CrossFit 906, a motion was made by Mr. Skauge and seconded by Mrs. Racine to contribute $5,000 for water and sewer connections.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Slown and seconded by Mrs. Racine to approve a façade grant for the Main Street School of Cosmetology in an amount not to exceed $20,000.  Ayes:  Eight (8).  Nays:  None (0).  Abstained:  Rosemarie Strom (1).  Absent:  Two (2).  Motion carried.

Crowd Funding Grant
Mr. Slown reported a grant can only be used on public property, public donations are required, up to $100,000 could be available, and there is a 100% match required.  
Mission/Vision Statement
A motion was made by Mr. Skauge and seconded by Mr. Aeh to table consideration of this item.  Motion carried.

Ishpeming Business Association Report
Rich Devlin reported the Festival of Treasures was successful, and they may have a beer tent next year.  The concerts have had good crowds.  

Old Business
Mr. Skauge stated the Congress purchased the former Penney lot for $10,000, and the agreement provides that he should be reimbursed for $5,000 for improvements.
Mrs. Racine said there will be a carnival on September 4, 5, and 6, 2014.

New Business
Mr. Aeh commented on the sale of the Peninsula Bank to MBank.  MBank has assured that they are committed to maintaining all current branches and will support community events.  It was recommended that a joint letter from the City Council and DDA be sent to the bank welcoming them to Ishpeming.  
Mrs. Willey had proposed paying the first month's rent as an incentive to attract businesses to fill the vacant buildings downtown.  It was suggested an inventory of vacant buildings be prepared as a first step.

Adjournment
A motion was made by Mr. Skauge and seconded by Mrs. Gauthier to adjourn the meeting at 6:15 p.m.  Motion carried.
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